Ancient Roads Committee Meeting
Monday June 29, 2009 Town Office, 6:00 pm

Present: Brian Gray, Allan Wooley, llene Douglas, Ken Whitehill, Maryann Beaupre, Diane
Moore, and Larry Labor

A discussion before the meeting by Allan Wooley, ensued about the boxes and files that are in
the Town Clerks office that holds the data. We are on road #62 which is in book #3. Pages 71-
211 are lien debts and go for approximately 150 pages. No new or thrown up roads are in this
section.

Town road #13 is ancient road #6

The explanation for how the roads are filed in these boxes continues as thus: Some may be
roads we are using today but we should connect the files in a way! For example rte 111 was
originally the Valley Road but the eastern part was called 111.

Brian Gray opened the meeting at approximately 6:15 pm.

Minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed and accepted.

Treasurer, Larry Labor, says we have $351.00 in the account and we need to decide whether to
spend it or not.

Larry received a letter from the grantors which states that the closing for the grant is July 13™.
He read the letter which in short says we need to spend the unassigned $1500.00 in order to get
a reimbursement for it. He states that we should be able to hire Paul Hannon to plot more
roads if they are ready to plot. We have until the 13" of July to do so. The final project
summary has to be done by August 14" and submitted in order to receive the reimbursement.
What shall we do: It was decided to continue the project because we do have some more time
to have roads plotted and a map made to present to the Selectmen. A discussion ensued as to
how to make this all happen: 1. It was decided to have Allen Wooley call Paul Hannon and
schedule him to plot more roads. We should not include roads that are roads today and make
sure we have no discontinued roads on the list. 2. We will photocopy the page in each book
that show if it is discontinued. The last road we have filed is in 1868 and we need to go to 1948.
3. Ask Paul H. to rescale topographical and Aerial Maps to 1”7 = 2000°. 4. Have Paul H. make a
transparency of ancient roads plots so it can be an overlay for our present compilation map.

5. Larry’s report to selectmen needs to include what Paul Hannon has completed.

A motion was made by Allan Wooley and seconded by Maryann Beaupre’ to have Paul Hannon
work for us for 24 hours to plot roads including all information discussed, by July 12" and fax bill
to town clerk’s office.

The next meeting will be Tuesday, July 21%, 6 pm.

Meeting adjourned at 7:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Maryann Beaupre’






